From: Nina Cuckow - TSS
Sent: 17 October 2006 11:51

To: Mark Bourke; Fiona Duncan; Geoff Gilbert Subject: FW: Risk Drawdown Meeting 25 October

I have received the e-mail below and sent the response immediately below to Mark Warner. Given that they do appear to have a position on this, Transport Scotland should really be advising us, and should have done this ages ago, about their risk and drawdown policy! We should however, develop at least an outline position on this matter before the meeting.

Cheers Nina

Nina Cuckow Senior Consultant

Turner & Townsend 1 Osborne Terrace Edinburgh EH12 5EG

T: +44 ( M: +44 D: +44 (Ed

(Edinburgh Tram Network)

**From:** Nina Cuckow - TSS **Sent:** Tue 17/10/2006 11:40

**To:** Mark.Warner@transportscotland.gsi.gov.uk **Subject:** RE: Risk Drawdown Meeting 25 October

Mark

Thanks for your response on this. I will keep my diary free. Some comments as follows (my own opinions, not necessarily representative of ETN or tie!):-

In my experience, if a project funder has specific requirements as to how funds to cover materialised risks are applied for, we are advised by the funder of the process through which to do this. The level at which such a process kicks in also depends on funder policy. Below this level, the business unit or project is left to deal with risk internally which in this case would be a matter of tie or possibly ETN project policy and strategy. For vertical efficiency from the project point of view, it is helpful to be able to apply one process at two levels. For horizontal efficiency from the Scottish Public Sector point of view, I would imagine this process would be the same as applied on other Transport Scotland and indeed, other publicly funded projects. Obviously, the process has to be agreed by all funding parties, not forgetting that in this case CEC is approximately a 10% Funder.

Next Tuesday's meeting could perhaps be about Transport Scotland/CEC ensuring that the ETN project and tie understand the process requirements relating to risk drawdown and at what levels they kick in. The ETN Project can then procedurise the relevant internal processes to apply the requirements. I would be happy to state my opinion at the meeting particularly regarding process efficiency and the level of delegation but ultimately the decision is down to yourselves at Transport Scotland.

The project commenced development of a process because we recognise the need for responsible spending. However, in the absence of stated requirements from funders, this was ongoing on a "unilateral" basis but would have been presented to tie for approval. If we receive detailed requirements from yourselves, the approach can be on a more co-ordinated basis. Until the meeting,

I am going to lower the priority on this task because we could be going in different directions and I don't want to do potentially abortive work.

I look forward to hearing from you Regards Nina

Nina Cuckow Senior Consultant

Turner & Townsend 1 Osborne Terrace Edinburgh EH12 5EG

T: +44
M: +44
D: +44 (Edinburgh Tram Network)

From: Mark.Warner@transportscotland.gsi.gov.uk [mailto:Mark.Warner@transportscotland.gsi.gov.uk]

**Sent:** Tue 17/10/2006 10:05 **To:** Nina Cuckow - TSS

Subject: [SPAM] RE: Risk Drawdown Meeting 25 October

Nina

I'll get back to you on this, it may be that we need to have the meeting to understand the assumptions that you are basing the strategy on which may be different from those we have made as the funder of the project.

Please leave the meeting in your diary until I've spoken to John Ramsay.

regards Mark Warner

----Original Message-----

From: Nina Cuckow - TSS [mailto:Nina.Cuckow@tie.ltd.uk]

Sent: 17 October 2006 09:39

To: Warner M (Mark); Davis L (Lorna)

**Cc:** Fiona Duncan; Geoff Gilbert; Mark Bourke **Subject:** Risk Drawdown Meeting 25 October

This email has been received from an external party and

has been swept for the presence of computer viruses.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Mark, Lorna

Further to your e-mail to Mark Bourke, I will unfortunately have to defer the above meeting. When Lorna initially approached me about it, I understood that Transport Scotland Programme Managers were looking for help to develop a risk management and drawdown strategy for themselves and were looking to "pick our brains".

At present the Tram Risk Drawdown Strategy is being developed. This has yet to go through the Project/tie Approvals Process and is not yet ready to present to Transport Scotland. For

information and further to your e-mail however, a change process is already in place and although risk (associated with change) has an input to this, it will not be the process that controls risk drawdown.

I will keep you informed and let you know when we are in a position to have a meeting. This likely to be towards the end of November. If in the meantime you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards Nina

Nina Cuckow TSS Tram Risk Manager

Senior Consultant Turner & Townsend 1 Osborne Terrace Edinburgh EH12 5EG

T: +44
M: +44
D: +44
(Edinburgh Tram Network)

## PLEASE NOTE: THE ABOVE MESSAGE WAS RECEIVED FROM THE INTERNET.

On entering the GSI, this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet (GSi) virus scanning service supplied exclusively by Cable & Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. In case of problems, please call your organisational IT Helpdesk.

The MessageLabs Anti Virus Service is the first managed service to achieve the CSIA Claims Tested Mark (CCTM Certificate Number 2006/04/0007), the UK Government quality mark initiative for information security products and services. For more information about this please visit www.cctmark.gov.uk

This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is intended solely for the attention of the addressee(s). Unauthorised use, disclosure, storage, copying or distribution of any part of this e-mail is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please destroy the email, remove any copies from your system and inform the sender immediately by return.

Communications with the Scottish Executive may be monitored or recorded in order to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The views or opinions contained within this e-mail may not necessarily reflect those of the Scottish Executive.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by Government Secure Intranet (GSi) virus scanning service supplied exclusively by Cable & Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. On leaving the GSI this email was certified virus free.

The MessageLabs Anti Virus Service is the first managed service to achieve the CSIA Claims Tested Mark (CCTM Certificate Number 2006/04/0007), the UK Government quality mark initiative for information security products and services. For more information about this please visit www.cctmark.gov.uk

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.